
Queuing situation of service points in
Tuen Mun District

     The Government announced today (January 13) that of the service points
set up in Tuen Mun District, according to the current situation, fewer people
are queuing up at the mobile specimen collection stations at Yau Oi Sports
Centre, Butterfly Bay Community Centre, Kin Sang Community Hall and Tsing Tin
Playground. The queuing time may be shorter and members of the public may
consider visiting these specimen collection stations for testing. The
abovementioned stations will be opened until 8pm tonight. As the actual
queueing time may subject to change according to the situation, the
Government appeals for the understanding of the members of the public.

     The Government urges all individuals who are in doubt about their own
health conditions, or individuals with infection risks (such as individuals
who visited places with epidemic outbreaks or had contact with cases tested
positive), to undergo testing promptly for early identification of infected
persons to reduce the transmission risks of COVID-19.
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